Walter, Penny

Subject: 10.3.2 Provincial Approach to Homelessness - Timeframe for Emergency Residential Shelter — 210
Pacific Avenue [GPC2023-1002, CC2024-0202]

From: Mcconnell, Casey <Casey.Mcconnell@Saskatoon.ca> On Behalf Of Tittemore, Adam

Sent: Wednesday, October 2, 2024 10:08 AM

Subject: 10.3.2 Provincial Approach to Homelessness - Timeframe for Emergency Residential Shelter — 210 Pacific
Avenue [GPC2023-1002, CC2024-0202]

City Council, at its Regular Business Meeting held on September 25, 2024, considered the above-
noted matter and resolved:

1. That Administration to issue the development permit for 210 Pacific Avenue for the purpose of
providing an Emergency Residential Shelter as a temporary use for up to 18 months, as
outlined in this report;

2.  That the City of Saskatoon enter into a lease agreement with the Saskatchewan Housing
Corporation, for 210 Pacific Avenue, for the purpose of providing a temporary Emergency
Residential Shelter, based on the terms outlined in this report;

3. That a Capital Project be established, for up to $250,000, for the required
upgrades/renovations, for 210 Pacific Avenue, with the funding to be provided by the
Saskatchewan Housing Corporation;

4. That the City Solicitor be requested to prepare the appropriate agreements and that His
Worship the Mayor and the City Clerk be authorized to execute the agreements under the
Corporate Seal; and

5.  That all proper officers of the City of Saskatoon take the appropriate action to carry the noted
changes into effect.

6.  That Administration collaborate with the service provider, other civic agencies and the Province
to establish an advisory committee for this shelter to ensure ongoing dialogue and information
sharing between neighbours and stakeholders around the shelter project at 210 Pacific
Avenue.

~

That City Council request the Saskatoon Police Service and Fire to provide the same services
to the Emergency Wellness Centre on Fairmont as it is planning to provide to the Temporary
shelter, including extended security hours.

The corresponding information can be found with the item here.

Please ensure to include the UIN (unique identifier number) in the footer of the report as noted in the
subject line on any responses, if there is any follow-up reporting with respect to this specific matter.

Yours truly,

C. McConnell on behalf of Adam Tittemore

Adam Tittemore | tel 306.975.3240

City Clerk

City of Saskatoon | 222 3rd Avenue North | Saskatoon, SK S7K 0J5
adam.tittemore@saskatoon.ca
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